St. Michael’s Episcopal Church
Barrington, lllinois

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of September 19, 2016

A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Dave Buckley.

An opening prayer was offered by Fr. Perkins.

The meeting agenda was approved as amended.

The Consent Agenda, consisting of the Minutes of the August 22, 2016 Vestry Meeting and the
August 2016 financial update, was approved.

Fr. Perkins offered a recap of his first two weeks at St. Michael’s, noted an upcoming clergy
meeting at the Diocesan offices, and presented some items for Vestry input.

Ray Kean provided an update on the work of the Peace & Justice Committee.

Dolores Kampert advised that 100 students are enrolled in the Preschool and fundraising is
underway for the playground improvements. She reported on church school program
enrollment and coordination of Youth and Family Ministries events.

Dolores Kampert provided an update on the features and functioning of the newly updated St.
Michael’s website, encouraged parishioners to create an account to access the ‘Members Only’
content, and suggested the installation of smart television monitors at two locations in the
church building to scroll parish information. (Installation of the first monitor should occur
shortly.)

Pat Kane indicated that he will be meeting with Fr. Perkins regarding the Small Groups ministry
and hopes to have a Small Groups opportunity this fall.

Len Azzaro offered an update on this year’s Stewardship Campaign events. He noted that the St.
Michael’s website will have stewardship information, allow for pledges to be made on-line, and
allow parishioners to indicate ministry interests.

The meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.



